Special Meeting: April 24th, 2023

President Greg Redden called the special meeting to order. Other Councilpersons present were Andy Lemon, Skip Powell and David Gomes, also present was Superintendent Findley, along with Clerk Jack Travillian.

Meeting was called to order. Superintendent Findley presented a list of future Capital Improvements for the Greenville Water Utility. The council reviewed and will prioritized those improvements and establish a proposed budget.

CCMG – The grant has been adjusted and must have additional funding to receive those state matching funds. The state only approved \$136,000, the original grant was for \$240,000 with 25 percent matching. Motion was made by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Lemon to take additional fund for \$53,008 from the Riverboat Fund. Motion passed 4-0.

The bid for Indian Creek Water line replacement was opened. The bid from Dave O'Mara to drill and replace 253 feet of line was for \$107,410. Motion made by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Lemon to accept the bid. Motion passed 4-0.

Motion by President Redden and seconded by councilman Gomes to close the meeting. Motion passed 4-0.

PRESIDING OFFICER

TOWN OF GREENWILLE, INDIANA

GREG REDDEN

CLERK / TREASURER